**Rodgers House Committee meeting** 

January 28, 2015

Members present: Sue King, Trisha Kett, Kennette Roberts, Connie Hernandez, Jody Belgard, and Loretta Estrada.

The entire afternoon consisted of house cleaning, each members taking a room and giving the house a spring cleaning, even consisting of taking curtains down. The tank house has been cleaned and organized. Loretta bought portable shelving and condensed the Christmas storage bens, a lot of old supplies where thrown away. With the help of a couple of young men who helped carry things up stairs the room above the storage was cleaned. Since the tank house really could have 3 floors of storage we need to get a set of stairs installed. (There use to be some when the tank house was in its original site).

We had a meeting with Dave discussing his plans concerning the Gazebo; he wants to do the work so it meets his satisfaction. As of now a lot of the soil has been removed. We want the project done before spring time.

Upcoming tours will be open house for the PVHA March 8. We had one function at the house with several women from families here in the Pajaro Valley; their donation will help us fix the back door. We and ask Jim Rector to do the job but he is ill. I will contact a carpenter I know and see what can be done.

I want to dig up some ferns from our ranch and take down to plant under the redwood tree before winter is over.

Chairperson, Loretta Estrada

( orata (strenda)